
From: Robert Dexter <rndexter98@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 30, 2025 8:11 AM 
To: Abbett, Marian L. (ECY) <MABB461@ECY.WA.GOV> 
Subject: Public Comment Submission – Port Angeles Rayonier Mill Study Area Cleanup 

 

Ms. Abbett,   

 

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the proposed cleanup of the Rayonier Mill.  

 

1. The soil cleanup is inadequate in leaving large quantities of contaminated soil on site to 
pose potential releases of contamination under a number of scenarios including 
eathquake, tsunami, and sea-level rise. In addition, hindering any future use of such a large 
area adjacent to the shore is inappropriate and cleanly economically stupid. 

2. The cleanup of the offshore areas is replete with “to be determined.” This creates the 
likelihood of further delays and controversies. It was also not clear how stable the 
ENR/capping will be under extreme conditions, again such as a tsunami. 

3. The proposed cleanup, or rather lack there of, of the Ennis Creek watershed, based on 
limited sampling that claimed no site-related contamination flies in the face of an earlier 
Ecology study (attached)  that showed stack emissions from the mill caused substantial 
dioxin contamination in many areas of Port Angeles. It seems highly likely that the 
contamination along Ennis Creek is site-related and must be addressed. 

 

Thanks, 

Bob 
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